GOODRICH, PHILO AYERS
November 29, 1921-November 3, 1945

Funeral services for Philo Ayers Goodrich who lost his life in World War 1 will
be held Thursday, February 2 at the Schrader chapel with military rites planned at the
Wheatland cemetery.

Flight officer Goodrich was a passenger in a transport which crashed November 3,
1945 in Buthan Province, India between Zook and Karachi where the men were 10 have
been sent home for discharge.

He had served many months in India flying the “Hump” as a pilot for the
Transport Command service.

 Bom in Wheatland on November 29, 1921, he graduated from the Wheatland high
school 18 years later. He attended the University of Wyoming before entering the
service.

A memorial scholarship in his honor was established by his parents in 1946 at the
University of Wyoming with the income from a $5000 fund to be used for students who
show proficiency in aeronautical engineering.

The charter members of the local De Molay chapter honored his memory by
naming their chapter the Philo A. Goodrich chapter in the same year.

He is survived by his father and mother, Mr. and Mrs. Ward Goodrich of
Wheatland, one brother, William W. Goodrich of Torrington and several aunts and
uncles,

Pallbearers at the funeral included Robert Straw, Myron Schenk, Ted Duffy,
William Redfern, Darrow Blow and Doval Johnston.

The services will be held at 11 a.m. with the Rev. J.B. Milstead as minister.
Interment will take place at the Wheatland cemetery where military services will also be
held.



